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ii. The 9 part-time faculty for the AMT program were dismissed long ago. I must have meant that, in 
the normal course of things, the usual process would have been to eliminate those 9 faculty 
members. Since the last Facilities meeting, the actual layoff notices have been issued, this month. 
Regarding the need for "political engagement," at its January 24 meeting the Committee, after 
opposing the Chair's proposal to relocate the AMT program to Evans, pointedly agreed to a follow 
up statement that the College should "leave no stone unturned" in its efforts to have the AMT 
program return to the San Francisco Airport. The vote was unanimous, including the two members 
who had supported the relocation of the program to Evans only a few minutes earlier. The 
question, keeping in mind the Facilities committee's vote in January in support of the AMT 
program, isn't it reasonable to follow up with a resolution that would insist on supporting the AMT 
program in light of the recent issuance of pink slips instead of allowing it to be gutted?    

b. Steven Brown: From the last meeting it was agreed for there to be a written policy for FC members 
scheduled to report who cannot attend the meeting. Steven Brown volunteers to lead that task and will 
take any committee member volunteers to assist. 

  
5. Approval of Minutes 

a. Public comment by Harry Bernstein: Comments about AMT program were included, but there have been 
developments since. 

b. Motion to approve by Steven Brown, 2nd by Michael Snider. No abstentions or nay votes; approved by 
acclamation. 
 

6. Associate Vice Chancellor Report – Return to Campus – Alberto Vasquez  
 

a. Review of updated Covid 19 web page, information is current. 
b. Limited access continues. 
c. Library appointment system – Rosenberg, expanding to centers. 
d. Plans for student affairs - in person services. 
e. Social distancing and mask requirements will continue to be required at the college. 

 
7. Associate Vice Chancellor Report – Construction Projects – Alberto Vasquez 

a. Bond Projects 
i. DRT – TEF Architecture has been selected, working on final contract terms that are in legal 

review. Hope to have in the next day or so. After that, will be reaching out to set up BUGs.  
ii. STEAM submitted to DSA in January, it is a 10-12 month approval process. Still meeting with the 

teams, will reach out to user groups as necessary. 
iii. SSC is 4-5 months ahead of the others, submitted Oct 2021. Expecting first round of comments. 
iv. DSPS questions/comments at last meeting – we follow up with them on some of these items.  
v. Impact of Conlan Hall relocation: Kitchell has a specialist on board to help plan. April is a planning 

month and in May some relocation will occur. 
 

b. State Funded Projects 
i. Utility infrastructure – down to 2-3 open items with DSA. After that will submit plans for 

construction to DSA. 
ii. 750 Eddy was approved, submitting plans to DSA is next. 
iii. 
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v. Additional public comment heard. 
 
 

10. New Business 

a. Board Items Informational 
i. Nothing this month. 

b. Board Action Items 
i. Nothing this month 

 
11. Future Business 

a. Call for agenda items 
b. Report about 750 Eddy – plans? 
c. 


